December 8, 2012

Shohola Falls Trails End Property Owners Association held a Board of Directors meeting on Saturday December 8, 2012 in the association office at 10:00a.m.

ROLL CALL:
Officers Present:

President         -  Michael Smith

Vice President – Robert Personette

Secretary         -  Wendy Glynn

Treasurer         -  Jo-Ann Pollack
Members Present:

Vincent D’Eusanio

Debbie Shevlin

Members Absent:

Iris Altreche

Gerrylynn Haak

Others Present:

Pam Valenza, Property Manager 

Richard Henry, Attorney

President Smith called the meeting to order at 10:00am. Asked for a motion to accept the October 2012 minutes.

MOTION:  by Wendy Glynn to accept the October 20, 2012 minutes.  Second: Jo-Ann Pollack  VOTE:  Abstain: Mike Smith (absent October meeting)  All others: in favor

Motion passed. 

President Smith then turned the meeting over to Attorney Henry for the Reorganization of officers for 2013.

Nominations for office of President for 2013:

MOTION: by Wendy Glynn to nominate Michael Smith for President. Second: Bob Personette

No other nominations made. Attorney Henry directed the Secretary to cast a single ballot for Michael Smith for the office of President for 2013.

Nominations for the office of Vice President for 2013:

MOTION: by Mike Smith to nominate Bob Personette for Vice President. Second: Jo-Ann Pollack

No other nominations made.  Attorney Henry directed the Secretary to cast a single ballot for Bob Personette for Vice President for 2013.

Nominations for the office of Secretary for 2013:

MOTION: by Jo-Ann Pollack to nominate Wendy Glynn for Secretary. Second: Debbie Shevlin

No other nominations made. Attorney Henry directed the Secretary to cast a single ballot for Wendy Glynn for Secretary for 2013.

Nominations for the office of Treasurer for 2013:

MOTION: by Mike Smith to nominate Jo-Ann Pollack for Treasurer. Second: Wendy Glynn

No other nominations made.

Attorney Henry directed the Secretary to cast a single ballot for Jo-Ann Pollack for Treasurer for 2013.

MOTION: by Mike Smith to nominate Pamela Valenza as Assistant Secretary for 2013. Second: Bob Personette

No other nominations made. Attorney Henry directed the Secretary to cast a single ballot for Pamela Valenza for the office of Assistant Secretary.

The Reorganization process was closed and Attorney Henry returned control of meeting to President Smith.

Property Manager’s Report

Pam Valenza – 

· The Annual Budget meeting was held October 21st, 2012. Gerrylynn Haak and I attended. There were approximately 20 lots represented. Very positive meeting. We have received 63 Agree comments and 11 disagree comments in the mail. They are in the office for the Board’s review.

· 2013 Dues billing was mailed out.

· As of December 5, 2012 $97,215 was received in 2013 dues which is $5215 higher than last year on December 5th. 

· Act 180 Fund - $32,200 was collected for 2012. Last year $31,260 was collected.

· Trails End issued 62 permits in 2012.

· 42 citations were issued in 2012- 30 to property owners and 12 to guests. 81 citations were issued in 2011. We did collect $7645 in security fines – due to the camera at the compactor (illegal dumping) and the electric circumventing fines, which are high.

· The damage at TE from Hurricane Sandy was minimal. We lost power for 2 ½ days and security compiled a list of lots that had damage or downed trees and those property owners were contacted.

· Permanent Residents – continuing to monitor. Have sent letters to 3 lots who are approaching the 180 days. 

· Sold the 2000 GMC pick up truck via e-mail vote – MOTION: by Mike Smith to sell the 2000 GMC pick up truck for $4,000.00. Second: Bob Personette  VOTE: All in favor

· Lot 2006 –a relative offered to pay $8,000 in prior dues. Has since paid. 

MOTION: by Bob Personette to waive $2,000 in finance charges on lot 2006 and accept $8,000 in prior dues. Second: Jo-Ann Pollack VOTE: All in favor

· Attorney Henry presented retainer agreement for 2013. MOTION: by Mike Smith to retain Attorney Richard Henry for 2013 at a fee of $12,000.00. Second: Bob Personette VOTE: All in favor

Vinny D’Eusanio suggested a three-year retainer for Attorney Henry. 

Not budgeted for this year – Attorney Henry will discuss for 2014. 

· Preparing for the new security firm. Revising forms and citations.

· Bar Code system – the agreement is signed and installation will be scheduled. Both the gate cards and bar codes should be able to work simultaneously for a short period of time. Developing regulations for the bar codes – will e-mail to all Board members.

· Obtaining insurance quotes for Trails End for renewal on February 1, 2013.

· Were able to purchase the 4 lots approved at the last board meeting from the repository sale. Three of the lots had abandoned trailers on them – maintenance is cleaning them up. Will be able to write off $113,000.

· Ron Zapasek e-mailed revised lighting guidelines and included our regulations in the revision. All Board members have a copy – will discuss next meeting.

· “Please drive safely” signs have been installed. 

· DEP – Mary Ann Seese was here and is satisfied with the progress we are making. She took copies of our mailings which stated hydrant structures must be removed and was happy to see that done. Another regulation was discussed in order to further attempt to control water waste. Discussion on hydrants. MOTION: by Mike Smith that all fittings and hoses must be removed from water hydrants October 15th though April 15th when the property owner is not on property. Hydrants must be visible at all times. Violation fines: 1st offense: Warning plus damages and labor 2nd offense: $25.00 plus damages and labor 3rd offense: $50.00 plus damages and labor. Second: Debbie Shevlin VOTE: All in favor

Legal Report

Rich Henry –

· Has documents to be signed for the sale of lot 3703. Closing is next Saturday. 

· Lot 207 was sold and proceeds received.

· Receives a few phone calls regarding settling the dues suits. 

· Arbitration hearing continued until Feb. 20th, 2013 regarding lot 3638.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo-Ann Pollack, Treasurer

· We have collected 97% in current year dues

· Collected $10,000 over budget in prior dues

· Collected $7645 in security fines

· Bar made approximately $8300

· Budget looks on point

· MOTION: by Wendy Glynn to pay all bills. Second: Mike Smith VOTE: All in favor

NEW BUSINESS

Mike Smith – It has been brought to our attention alcoholic beverages were being brought into the clubhouse. Discussion held on liability issues. While the bar is open must have control over the alcohol being served and to whom it is being served.  Security must enforce no alcoholic beverages or coolers be permitted in the clubhouse.

MOTION: by Mike Smith that alcoholic beverages may not be brought into the clubhouse or any common facility unless sanctioned by the Board of Directors. The fine for violation is: 1st offense: $100.00; 2nd offense: $250 3rd offense: Immediate ban from common areas until hearing with Board of Directors at which time fine will be determined. Second: Wendy Glynn  VOTE: All in favor

Executive Session held at 11:15am  Regular meeting resumed at 11:30am

2013 Board of Director Meeting Schedule was set.

MOTION: by Vinny D’Eusanio to adjourn meeting at 11:35a.m. Second: Debbie Shevlin  VOTE: All in favor

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Valenza
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